Zoning Board Goshen, NH Minutes of August 11, 2021 FINAL APPROVED

Attendance (quorum = 3): Alicea Bursey (Chair), Ray Porter (Vice-Chair), Judy Dunn, Ron Parenteau, and Mike Sullivan

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm

Review of Minutes from July 14, 2021

Ron Parenteau motioned to accept the meeting minutes from July 14, 2021 'as is'. Ray Porter seconded the motion. All were in favor, minutes approved.

Broadband Internet Update

Chair Bursey provided the board with an update on the Broadband progress. The town is waiting to receive funds from the bond bank. Funds are expected to arrive by August 14, 2021. The Board of Selectmen are in the process of signing the Master Services Agreement with Consolidated Communications. According to the Consolidated Communications representative, work is still expected to begin as of September 1, 2021.

Bike Path Discussion

There was a brief discussion on the bike path/lane idea. Chair Bursey suggested connecting Judy Dunn with the Select Board to see if some of the Northern Borders grant money might be usable should this project take root. Chair Bursey will share with the Select Board the idea.

Driveway Permit Waiver

The board reviewed and discussed possible changes to the Class VI/Private Road Building Policy and corresponding application. Several changes were suggested, including the possibility of adding a clause to the driveway regulations for homes on state roads. The board will continue to research and review these documents and make possible changes. No changes or actions were made at this time.

Membership Discussion - Update

Additional alternates are still needed for the Zoning Board of Adjustments. If anyone is interested in becoming a member, please stop by a meeting on the second Wednesday of any month. This will remain a standing item until filled.

Other Business

• The next regular meeting will be the second Wednesday of September - September 8, 2021.

Standing Items:

- Broadband Internet Discussion Update
- Driveway Permit Waiver Pending
- Bike Path Discussion Ongoing
- Member Discussion seeking alternates and full-time members Ongoing

Ray Porter made a motion to adjourn. Judy Dunn seconded the motion. All were in favor; meeting adjourned at 7:52pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Melissa Salinardi Recording Secretary